
Crist Engineers, Inc.  Consulting Engineers 
1 Executive Center Court  Matthew D. Dunn 
Little Rock, Arkansas  72211  Craig A. Johnson 
Telephone (501) 664-1552  Brian N. Wintle 
www.cristengineers.com   
 

 
 
 
 
December 17, 2024 
 

VIA E-MAIL:  ee.water.enforcement.report@arkansas.gov  
  
Arkansas Department of Energy and Environment 
Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR  72118-5317 
 
 
RE: City of Malvern, Arkansas 
 NPDES Permit No. AR0034126, AFIN 30-00040 

CAO LIS 24-045 
 Monthly Progress Report 08 
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Three (3) sanitary sewer overflows (SSOs) were observed during the month of November 2024, but none 
occurred at manholes #154 or #155 near Larel and Davis. A synopsis is below: 
 

1. MH-0069 – Due to the installation of an isolation valve at the Walco Rd PS. 
2. MH-0069 – Due to a Walco Rd Pump Station control panel failure. 
3. Private service line after it was directionally bored through by a fiber optic cable company. 

 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to reach out anytime at 501.664.1552. 
 
Sincerely, 
Crist Engineers, Inc. 

 
Mason Allen, P.E. 
 
Cc: Honorable Brenda Weldon, Mayor, City of Malvern 
 Carl Wheatley, Manager, Malvern Water Works 
 Leslie Allen-Daniel, DEQ 
 Richard Healey, DEQ 
 Alan Anderson, DEQ 
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